
Sunday 12/8 5:00 PM Choir & Orchestra Rehearsal Sanctuary 

  6:30 PM Children’s Choir Rehearsal 114 

  6:30 PM PM Worship Service Sanctuary 

Monday 12/9 6:00 PM Children’s Choir Rehearsal 114 

Tuesday 12/10 5:45 PM Christmas Caroling (Homewood), Meet in Foyer 

  6:30 PM Divorce Care 122 

Wednesday 12/11 10:00 AM Ladies’ Prayer Time Offsite 

  6:15 PM Teen Group 104 

  6:30 PM Awana, Adult English Classes, Grief  Share 

Thursday 12/12 6:00 PM Choir & Orchestra Rehearsal Sanctuary 

  6:30 PM Elder Meeting Mathias Ctr  

Friday 12/13 6:30 PM Adopt-a-Family Setup Gym 

Saturday 12/14 8:00 AM Adopt-a-Family Gym 

  6:00 PM The Heart of Christmas Program Sanctuary 

Sunday 12/15 9:30 AM Sunday School, Infant—Adult 

  10:30 AM AM Worship Service Sanctuary 

  6:00 PM The Heart of Christmas Program Sanctuary 

December 8-15 

Ministry Emails: elders@cbc-hanover.org ⬧ office@cbc-hanover.org 
mlt@cbc-hanover.org ⬧ benevolence@cbc-hanover.org 

tsfadvisoryteam@cbc-hanover.org ⬧ financeteam@cbc-hanover.org 
Please contact the church office if you would like to connect with one of our pastors. 
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 Sunday, December 22, 10:30 AM Christmas Communion Service;                    

No PM Service 
Tuesday, December 24—Wednesday, January 1 CBC Office closed 
Sunday, December 29—10:30 AM Service; No Sunday School, No Kids’   

Worship, Nursery-3&4’s only. No PM Service. 
Saturday, January 4—Men’s Breakfast, 7:00 AM in Gym 
Sunday, January 19—Children’s Workers Meeting after the AM Service 
Sunday, January 26 Annual Congregational Meeting after the AM Service 



Our Global Workers in Asia/the Pacific 

Peter & Sarah Hoang, Cambodia 

Attention all music lovers! There’s still time to sign up for Christmas 
caroling the evenings of Tuesday, December 10 (Homewood) and 23 
(Utz Terrace) and a special music opportunity on Sunday, December 22. 
Please sign up in the foyer or email Laura at lsternercbc@gmail.com. 

Adopt-a-Family, our Saturday, December 14 outreach to the 
needy in Hanover, is still in need of donations of lip balm (adult 
and kid’s) and body wash (men’s or 3-in-1). Please drop all 

donations in the box in the coat room to the right of the Usher’s Station. You 
can also sponsor a family for $45 or sign up to volunteer to set up, help the 
day of the event (8 AM-noon), or to bring treats for the families. Sign-up 
sheets and sponsorship envelopes are at the Activities Table.  

CBC’s Christmas Program Gather with family and friends for a time 
of joy, worship, and celebration of the birth of Jesus as the CBC 
orchestra and adult and children’s choirs present the musical      
The Heart of Christmas at 6 PM on Saturday, December 14 and 
Sunday, December 15. This musical celebration recounts the 
miraculous story of the birth of the Christ-child, the Light of the World, the 
reason for Christmas Day. Admission is free, and all are welcome                   
(no childcare). For more details, contact the church office.  

York Prison Christmas CBC is collecting individually wrapped candies 
and snack items through next Sunday, December 15 to fill gift bags to be 

distributed by Good News Chaplains at York Prison. A list of acceptable items 
and a donation basket are at the Missions Table in the foyer.  

CBC’s Christmas Eve Candlelight Service will be held on Tuesday, 
December 24 at 5:00 PM in the sanctuary. Children are welcome (no 
childcare is provided). Glowsticks will be provided for children. 

Sunday, January 19 immediately following the AM Service, 
there will be a Children’s Ministry meeting held in the 
sanctuary. We ask that anyone who helps or is interested in 

helping with the following ministries to attend this meeting: Kids’ Camp, Kids’ 
Worship, VBS, Sunday School, and other opportunities as well. We will recap 
our ministries from the past year and give information for these ministries for 
the coming year. We hope to see you there!  

CBC Membership Class A four-session Membership Class for those 
interested in joining Calvary Bible or anyone interested in learning 
more about the church will be held Sunday, January 19 & 26, and 
February 2 & 9 at 9:30 AM in room #122. If you are interested in joining this 
class please contact the office at 717-632-3954 or email Trisha at 
telliscbc@gmail.com. 

AM Worship Service 
   Scripture Reading: Luke 1:46-56 
   Message by Dom Aquilino, Senior Pastor: Luke 1:26-38 
 You Have Found Favor with God (Mary) 
 

PM Worship Service     
   Opening by Nate Swanger, Elder of the Week 
   Message by Dom Aquilino, Senior Pastor: Acts 23 
 Paul’s Conscience 
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2025 Offering Envelopes are available in the foyer for those who signed up 
for them. If you are a regular attendee of CBC and wish to receive an IRS 
receipt for your yearly giving, you must be assigned an offering number by 
CBC’s office. If you wish to be assigned a giving number for 2025 for giving 
envelopes or online giving, please sign up at the Activities Table. If you have 
an offering number and will NOT need it for next year, please let us know. If 
you wish to begin giving directly online through an ACH transfer, contact Lisa, 
lwatson@cbc-hanover.org or get a form at the Activities Table.  

The Discipleship course Perspectives on the World Christian 
Movement is planned for Monday evenings in Glen Rock. 
Orientation is January 13, 6-7:30 PM. Check the table in the foyer for 

more information or talk to any of the CBC Perspectives alumni listed at the 
foyer table.  

Calvary’s Light The December edition of CBC’s monthly newsletter is 
available at the Activities Table and in the kiosk in the foyer.  

Sermon Outlines are available at the Usher’s Station in the foyer. 
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Today is Frank and Gisela Koleszar’s 57th wedding anniversary.         
The flowers are in honor of Gisela, with love, from Frank. 


